
December 2022

Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

I apologize for not being able to attend the annual 
members meeting. I wasn’t ready to risk exposing 
any of you to the crud I was battling. In my absence 
Steve Vaughn stepped up and made sure we didn’t 
miss a beat.

After the meeting was called to order we had a 
moment of silence for two members who had 
recently passed, Joe Eggert and Colonel Mike 
Eddey. Both lived long and healthy lives, and know 
they will be greatly missed.

Steve Vaughn then recapped the past year of 
monthly rides. What a great job Steve, Tim Dirkes, 
Chuck Gallant, Dennis Ince and Bill Cuddeback did 
on each monthly ride. Thank you. Other members 
who made these rides a huge success were Rick 
White (stocking and delivering our bar trailer) and 
Tuck Arnold (for all the great pictures).

Our members only ride was chaired by Tim Dirkes 
and his Co-chair Gordon Garewal. What a great 
job!! Thank you!!!

The 2022 annual ride was a huge success thanks to 
the fantastic job of Dennis Carlson. The raffle and 
auction were handled by Dennis Ince and Craig 
Schmad, who did a great job there as well. Thank 
you!!!

2022 found us taking delivery of our brand new 
bar trailer. What a gem it is! Thank you to Scott 
Bernard for his expertise in construction of it, and 
Tuck Arnold and John Omahen for their input into 
the design.

Other members who contributed to the success of 
our organization this year:

Scott Vowles – Treasurer
Don Horn – Website
Bill Cuddeback – Park Chairman

The nominating committee for the 2023 board 
of directors consisted of Larry Tatman, George 
Garewal and John Omahen. Their slate of 
nominations for the 2023 board of directors were: 
Tim Dirkes, Ken Clark and Dennis Ince.

The nominations were voted on and approved.

After the new board adjourned for a short recess 
your 2023 President Steve Vaughn was introduced, 
along with his Vice President Tim Dirkes. 
Congratulations!! I am very confident that Steve 
Vaughn will do a great job as president.

At this time would like to thank the members of 
Los Senderos for having faith in me to take on the 
challenge of President over the past two years. It 
has been a honor and a privilege to serve as your 
president. We had a lot of fun, and shared some 
very sad times with members passing, but always 
moved forward for the betterment of Los Senderos. 
Thank you to each and everyone of you!!

In closing my last newsletter, I cannot say thank 
you enough for all the help to my oldest daughter 
Tami and my lovely wife Pam (from time to time), 
who put a lot of work into putting the monthly 
newsletters together. Thank you!

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
AND HAPPY NEW YEARS!

Happy Trails,
Tom Laff

Upcoming:
Dinner Dance – Singing Hills Resort

Saturday, January 21, 2023
Appetizers – 5 pm Dinner – 6 pm

President’s Report


